
Agenda Date: August 28, 2002
Item Number: Utilities 4 and 5

Docket: UG-020230 and UG-020232

Company Name: Basin Frozen Foods, Inc.

Staff: Patricia Johnson, Pipeline Safety Engineer

Recommendation:

Issue a Complaint against the Basin Frozen Foods Company, Inc., (Basin) and schedule a pre-
hearing conference.

Discussion:

The proposed Complaint in this matter comes from the 2002 standard intrastate transmission
pipeline inspection and the anti-drug and alcohol misuse inspection. The purpose of the
inspections were to review the operations and maintenance manual, records, and facilities and to
conduct field tests to verify compliance with Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Title 49, Parts
191, 192, 199 and Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 480-93 to ensure public safety and
safe pipeline operations.

Commission Staff established during the 2002 inspection that Basin had committed 26 violations
of federal and state pipeline safety regulation. Of the 26 violations, eleven were repeat violations
from inspections conducted in 2001 ( UG-010499 and UG-011593).

The 26 violations cited in the April 2002 inspection were related to non-performance by Basin in
five general areas:

a. Not establishing an adequate emergency plan.
b. Not establishing the basis for and then maintaining safe pipeline operating pressures.
c. Not maintaining a qualified anti-drug and alcohol misuse program.
d. Not establishing and maintaining a damage prevention plan.
e. Not having a qualified individual to oversee all aspects of Basin�s natural gas

transportation operations.

In the violation letter dated June 19, 2002, Basin was informed of the violations and associated
penalties. The letter offered Basin an opportunity to talk with Staff and potentially reach an
agreement with Staff on appropriate sanctions and to achieve immediate and future compliance
with federal, state and Commission regulations.

On July 29, 2002 Basin met with Commission Staff. Basin provided documentation that they are
working toward compliance on all violations cited. In this documentation, Basin states that it
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expects to be in full compliance with all applicable state and federal pipeline safety rules by
October 1, 2002.

Conclusion:

Staffs recommends the Commission issue a Complaint against Basin Frozen Foods Company,
Inc., in Docket Nos. UG-020230 and UG-020232 and schedule a prehearing conference.


